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Comissariado contra a Corrupcao

Mr. Ejaz Ahmad Qureshi
President of the Asian Ombudsman Association (AOA), and

Federal Ombudsman of Pakistan

Excellency,
My name is Ao Ieong Seong and I hope this letter will find you well and in good

health.

On the past December 20", the Macao Special Administrative Region (MSAR) of
the People’s Republic of China celebrated its 25" anniversary. On the same date a new

Chief Executive as well as the holders of key public positions in Macao took over to

serve a 5-year term.

I had the honor of being appointed as the new Macao SAR Commissioner against
Corruption and 1 am totally committed to apply the best of my efforts, knowledge and

experience in the leadership of the Macao SAR Commission against Corruption

(CCAQ).

The ombudsman area is of upmost relevance for the CCAC and the Macao
Government strategies for the coming years. We all aspire to increasingly fair, upright,

transparent and honest societies and the role of ombudsman’s offices are extremely

relevant paving the way to this common goal.

Transparency, integrity and honesty, are values that [ am certain we share, and we
will continue to pursuit in order to instill, amongst public workers and citizens, the

conscientiousness needed for a healthy development of our societies.

Asian Ombudsman Association (AOA), whose work have been superiorly directed

by you, and the role of the Macao SAR Commission against Corruption in its context, is

of great importance for us.

As the new Macao SAR Commissioner against Corruption I would like to submit
my compliments to you and emphasize my full commitment towards AOA, and AOA

members, being fully available to participate and cooperate with the Association and its
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members to the best of my ability.

I wish you the best in your work and I hope we can meet personally soon.

Macao, January 39 2025

Yougsesincerely,

Ao leong Seong
Commissioner against Co
Macao Special Administrative Region

People’s Republic of China

A-4 BUREIE 2021410H
Formato A-4 Imp. Out. 2021

opeppas jpded + ZEsEE S %001 @)



